Approved 

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

March 23, 2011 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, March 23, 2011 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Andrew Livernois, Guy Giunta and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present.   











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 
- None at this time.




 



  



 








2.0  Department Updates    








  2.1
Welfare Department – Melanie VanTassel stated the welfare budget is over by approximately $12K.  Melanie VanTassel noted the fuel prices have not helped matters. Selectman Livernois stated if the Town's food pantry was not assisting people then vendors payments would be up and the welfare budget could be over by even more by July 1st . Melanie VanTassel informed the Board that the Welfare Guidelines have not been updated since 1981 and some of them could be tightened up i.e. the amount of fuel assistance to be provided, a set time line (11/1 to 4/1) for delivery of the fuel and assistance eligibility. Melanie VanTassel stated she would like to form a three person committee to review the guidelines and the BOS agreed this was a good idea.  Melanie VanTassel reported that the Health & Human Service Office (State) in Laconia is closing. Melanie VanTassel stated the Town's Food Pantry is at a point where the amount of donated foods are adequate and she will no longer being going shopping for perishable items but scaling back to non-perishable items. Melanie VanTassel informed the BOS that she is also looking into the “Angel Ministry” program which provides for discount foods but the food charge can be waived through volunteerism. Melanie VanTassel stated she feels as though some people are coming to the pantry because of the things they can get but wants to see the need once only non-perishable items are offered. Selectman Giunta stated there is no doubt that Melanie VanTassel is compassionate of her position. The Board agreed that Melanie VanTassel is doing a fine job.        


 











3.0  2012 Warrant Articles -
 The BOS reviewed changes from last week's meeting. Selectman Livernois noted that it is not clear that the Fire Department's command car  can be purchased with the Emergency Medical Service & Fire Apparatus CRF. The BOS reviewed a draft warrant article to potentially change the language of the CRF.  TA Veloski noted he has been working with the NH DRA to add language, to be clear that the fire truck & ambulance will not be kept but traded. Chair Nickerson noted the Budget Committee has decided to go along with the BOS's recommendation for the ambulance & the tanker. Trade-in values for both vehicles were discussed. Chair Nickerson reported the Budget Committee also decreased the overall budget by $10,431 dollars to be level with last year's budget figures and reviewed all of the changes. TA Veloski noted the Budget Committee's Public Hearing on the budget is scheduled for Tuesday, 4/12/11 @ 7:00 p.m. at the Town Offices. Chair Nickerson made a motion to change the Selectmen's budget to reflect the Budget Committee's recommended changes. Selectman Livernois seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  










4.0  Old Business 









  4.1
Bay & Upper Bay Road – No update.
 









5.0  New Business 

                                                                                                  5.1
Faith Tobin Re: Town hall rental fee – Mrs. Tobin stated she paid the $50 dollar fee to use the Town Hall and feels it should be reimbursed because it was used by Sanbornton's State Representative to discuss a Bill regarding a school issue that received 150 comments.  Mrs. Tobin stated the meeting was bipartisan and feels it is wrong for them to have to pay because they are not an outside agency. Mrs. Tobin noted that if the meeting was not held the Town Hall's pipes would have burst.  Mrs. Tobin suggested that the Board consider amending the policy to allow use of the Town Hall by Elected Officials of the Town of Sanbornton. The BOS will review the policy next week. 
     5.2 Bill Tobin – State update – Representative Tobin informed the Board that he has spoken with Councilor Ray Burton and it costs $290 dollars a day to keep the rest area open, they are trying to find a way to generate revenue. Representative Tobin stated the County's budget is up 7% but some of the State's fees have been reduced. Representative Tobin noted that a lot of house repossessions are being held by the bank system, in order not to flood the market.  

              





  5.3 Conservation Commission Re: Earth Day – The Board reviewed a memo. Selectman Livernois made a motion to approve the Conservation Commission to organize a day for a community clean up, in order to receive some free trees & bulbs. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Selectman Livernois urged the Conservation Commission to coordinate the with the Highway Department. 
  







              5.4 Security – Total Security – TA Veloski informed the BOS that the new security system contract with Total security would cost $240 dollars annually with updates to the Town Office in the amount of $315 dollars and updates to the Police Department in the amount of $784 dollars. Selectman Livernois made a motion to authorize TA Veloski to change over to the new contract with Total Security. Chair Nickerson seconded  the  motion and the motion passed unanimously.        
  



  



 







    

6.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – A Current Use application was filed by Douglas & Linda Sarette for Tax Map 15, Lot 90. A Current Use application was filed by Michael & Katherine Farrington for Tax Map 20, Lot 61-2. A Current Use application was filed by Kris  Michael Knox for Tax Map 13, Lot 6&9 and a Timber Tax form was filed by Daryl & Patricia Woods for Tax Map 15, Lot 20&73. The BOS approved/signed the above.    













7.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – Selectman Livernois made a motion to accept $150 dollars from Sanbornton's Boston cane Holder, Brenda Connelly. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   














8.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes 






  8.1 3/16/2011 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, March 16, 2011. Selectman Livernois motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of March 16, 2011 with corrections. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 














9.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and a copy was made available for public inspection. 








10.0  Correspondence   - The BOS reviewed. 




        



  






11.0 Town Administrator’s Report     




                                      
11.1 Annual Report – TA Veloski suggested the BOS consider producing the Town's Annual Report themselves next year. Under advisement. 



11.2 MetroCast Franchise Agreement – TA Veloski informed the Board that the Attorney has sent a draft franchise agreement from the Town to MetroCast.  










12.0 Selectman's Reports 
- None at this time. 

















13.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:46 p.m.




14.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 30, 2011 @ 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

3/23/2011

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


